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Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

21 May PSSA and Learn to Swim 

25 May Stage 1 excursion 

28 May PSSA and Learn to Swim 

2 Jun Stage 2 Incursion 

School Rules 

 

 
Follow us on Twitter 

@FairWestPS 
 

Fairfield West Public School has Skoolbag App. 
Newsletters, dates and important messages can now be 
delivered straight to your smart phone. For instructions 
on how to download the app visit our School Website.  
 

 SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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Dear parents and caregivers 
 

 

Eid Al Fitr 

Eid Mubarak to all the families who celebrated Eid Al Fitr.  

 

 

Parent Strategic Improvement Plan information session 

What a great afternoon, thank you to all the parents and caregivers who attended the information session 

on Monday 10 May. Those who attended heard about the key points of the Strategic Improvement Plan, 

the school vision and shared, The Best Me (please see below); comes to school every day, never gives 

up and cares.  

 

The session involved a tour of school facilities and resources that were updated during 2020 including: the 

music room; virtual reality equipment; synthetic grass; water fountains; playground equipment; synthetic 

grass; art room and the Community Hub Kitchen.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
 



 

 

 

 

National Simultaneous Story Time – LIVE from Space! 
On Wednesday 19 May students participated in National Simultaneous story time where they listened to 
a book read live from the International Space Station by NASA astronaut Dr Shannon Walker. The students 
at Fairfield West PS joined thousands of students across Australia and New Zealand to participate in the 
live reading of Give Me some Space! By Philip Bunting.  
 
Attendance Matters 
School begins at 8.50am when the morning bell rings and ends at 3.00pm when the afternoon bell rings.  
Unless your child is sick they are required to be at school every day between those times. If he/she is late 
or needs to leave early, a reason needs to be given to the school. If your child is sick or absent for a full 
day, please return a note explaining the absence. See the poster later in the newsletter about how many 
years of schooling can be lost if a child is absent regularly.  
 
Have Your Say on Before and After School Care  
Does your child need before and after school care? We want to hear from you – please complete a short 
survey to help us understand your family’s needs for out of school hours care. Your responses will shape 
what we do to expand before and after School Care across NSW.  
Please complete the survey via the following website link: 
https://surveys.education.nsw.gov.au/s3/OSHCParentsSurvey. The survey will be open until 24 
May 2021. 
The survey has been designed to be easy to use and should take no more than two minutes to complete, 
with a few extra minutes for those who would like to supply additional information. 
If you need a paper or over-the-phone version of the survey, or require survey translation, please contact 
the Department of Education Before and After School Care Program team by phone on 1300 244 145 or 
email at: BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au.  
 
STAFF LEARNING 

Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past two 

weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning opportunities, mostly 

remotely: 

• Two hours Strategic Improvement Plan Implementation and Progress Monitoring PL – Principal 

and Deputy Principal  

• Two hours High Potential and Gifted PL – four year 4 teachers and one Assistant Principal (IL) 

• Two hours High Potential and Gifted PL – four year 4 teachers and one Assistant Principal (IL) 

• One-hour High Potential and Gifted PL – three Kindergarten teachers and one Assistant Principal 

(IL) 

• 30 minute Check In Assessment analysis PL – Deputy Principal, two Instructional Leaders and 

four Assistant Principals (IL)  

• Principal – 4 Hours External Validation Peer Principal Training 

• Principal - Full Day School Leadership Institute  

• Principal – 3 hours Harvard University Navigating Complexity: A Leadership Program for 

Principals –online course 

All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all students at 

FWPS. 
 

 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit. 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 

Genelle Goldfinch 
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3B 
Our 3B students have been working extremely hard preparing for their NAPLAN tests. Students are 
learning new skills to target and solve word problems.  
The class also recently attended our 2021 ANZAC Day Ceremony, where students created poppies and 
participated in their first whole school assembly for 2021.  

 
Students have been using their creative art and writing skills to develop a Mother’s Day craft that 
represents their appreciation for the significant role their mothers play in helping them to learn and grow.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3B attended their first Cross Country carnival held at Avery Park in Week 2. They were able to wear their 
house colours and participated in a range of athletic activities.   

 

 
 

Student Learning 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Learning 
 



 

 

  

 

Thank you to all the families who supported the 2021 Book Fair. This provided an excellent opportunity to 

purchase new and exciting books at affordable prices. The Book Fair was held in the Library from 12 May-

19 May. Students had the opportunity to preview the books during their regular Library time with their 

classroom teacher and create a 'Wish List' to bring home. Parents came and purchased the books 

between 2.50pm and 3.10pm each day of the Fair. 

Community Hub 
Activities in the Community Hub have resumed for 2021. Rania Bursic is the Community Hub Leader at 

FWPS this year. If you would like to join any of the groups or speak to Rania you can contact her in person 

in the Community Cottage or on 0492 842 572. 

 

 

 

 

English classes  

FREE English classes are being held every Tuesday from 09:00am to 11:30am in the Community Cottage. 

This class will be run by a Community College teacher and free childcare is provided. Please contact Rania 

for more information.  

FREE Child-minding - bookings essential - call Rania: 0492 842 572 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Breakfast club 

Breakfast club runs five mornings a week in the Community Cottage from 8:30am-8:50am for students 

who require breakfast. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Playgroup 

Our multicultural playgroup has resumed and is on every Thursday from 9:00am to 11:00am in the 

Community Cottage. If you would like to attend, please contact Rania. 

 

Coffee and Chat 

Each Thursday at 2.20pm there will be an opportunity to come to the Community Cottage for a cuppa and 

a chat with other parents/carers.  

 

 

Community News 
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If you are interested in free driving lessons please contact Uniting or speak to Rania for more 

information.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 
 


